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Research and medical uses of radioactive materials at the University of Michigan (U-M) are 
conducted under Materials License No. 21-00215-04, which is issued to the U-M by the Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) - Region Ill (expiration date September 30, 2026). This is a Type 
A Specific License of Broad Scope (10 CFR 33.13); therefore, individual physicians are approved 
by the U-M Radiation Policy Committee (RPC) / Subcommittee on the Human Use of 
Radioisotopes (SHUR) and are not individually named on the license. 

Benjamin L. Viglianti, M.D., Ph.D., is a Clinical Associate Professor of Radiology, Service Chief of 
the Division of Nuclear Medicine, and certified by the American Board of Nuclear Medicine 
(2014). He has been an RPG/SHUR-approved Authorized User physician since June 2021, for 
medical uses under 10 CFR 35.100, 35.200, and 35.300. He was previously an approved 
Authorized User physician at the Veterans Health Administration Ann Arbor Healthcare System, 
for medical uses under 35,100, 35.200, and 35.300. 

I trust this information is adequate for your needs. Please contact me [(734) 647-2251 or 
kfisch@umich.edu] should you have any questions regarding Dr. Viglianti's standing as an 
approved Authorized User physician at U-M. 

Sincerely, 

Karl W. Fischer, CHP 
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